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Dear WTPS Community, 

The Board of Education joins our community grieving the loss of Jillian Ludwig, a proud 
member of the WHS Class of 2023. Jillian will remain in our hearts as she lived…vibrant, 
loving, musically gifted, adventurous, loyal, and kind. She was often a fixture at school and local 
gatherings, sharing her gift of song, elevating special events with her musicianship and spirit of 
fellowship. We offer her family our heartfelt condolences and share the burden of sorrow felt by 
so many members of our community. 

It is critically important to emphasize that the Wall Township Public School District has a 
multitude of resources (digital, online, and in-person) available to help those struggling to 
process this tragedy. Please reference information on our district website and refer to 
communications from district administration for ways to access this support. 

As we navigate this heartbreaking tragedy, we must look after one another and hold each other 
up. The loss of this beloved daughter, sister, classmate, student, and friend will forever echo in 
the hearts who knew and loved Jill. We mourn the future she deserved and celebrate the magic 
and gifts she shared with so many people. 

With profound sadness, 

Christine Steitz 
WTPS Board President 
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